
North Hunterdon Music Association 

Minutes – September 13, 2011 

Present:  Kathy Lukasik, Billie Jo Langan, Kim Murphy, Mary Genco, Sharon Witkowski, Connie DeNito-Galluzzo, Anne 

Zenerovitz, Mary Genco,  Joe Maggio, Amey Barnes, Lisa Melillo, Kelly Vacca, Nancy Gaidos, Cindy Christopher, and Lynne 

Thompson 

Faculty Representative:  Mr. Vince Angeline 

Meeting was called to order by Kathy Lukasik at 7:03 PM. 

Minutes for  July 29, 2011 were distributed (there is no August meeting) 

Motion to approve the minutes was made by Sharon Witkowski and seconded by Connie Galluzzo 

Motion was approved by unanimous voice vote 

Faculty Report: 

 Mr. Angeline said everything is running smoothly, welcomed everyone to 2011/12 school year, thanked NHMA 

parents for the support during band camp and uniform distribution.  

 Charlie Hopta is our new faculty member in Music department (from Easton high school)– he is responsible for 

Madrigal choir, electronic music, voice lessons, CP Music Theory.  

 Miss Meo is doing most of the choirs 

 Mr Andrews is teaching the same load as last year (as is Mr Angeline) 

 Upcoming Band Events: 7th and 8th grade band night – September 30th – our biggest recruitment event.  

Columbus Day Parade (10/10), step-off at noon. 

 Uniform buttons – do we need to order more (website).  

 Mr Andrews needs to send a band letter to Crossroads school (Mrs Roberts).  

 

Treasurer’s Report: Joe Maggio— we show a net loss (small). We are in pretty good shape. 

Corresponding Secretary’s Report: 

Sharon W:  Read William Marinelli’s and Maddy Genco’s  thank you notes for scholarships 

Also read Mr Lockhart’s thank you note for banquet and scholarship in his name. 

Membership 

Mary G:  103 members, Mary distributed September 2011 Membership update (showing numbers over the last several 

years) 

Mary asked Mr Angeline for a list of students 

Recent Events 

1. Band Camp – thank you to Nancy for the Italian ices. 

2. Back to School Nights – went well 

3. Uniform Distribution – went OK. 

4. Reminder, uniform dry cleaning offer is still good (at Tirpok’s)  



Open/New Business 

Newsletter – Lisa Melillo – Back to School edition, end of Sept submissions needed 9/20 – lisamelil@aol.com Reminder to 

Lisa to send this issue to  graduating  seniors.  KL will send it out. 

50/50 October 6,2011 – volunteers needed to sell raffle tickets at home game against Hunterdon Central 

David Lockhart Scholarship 

$500 – Dave Lockhart Scholarship for Musical Excellence (best overall music student) 

Teachers pick 4 set ones – “Senior Scholarships” 

Band Shirts 

See Kim Murphy – members can order green shirts to wear at games ($22.50 to order). 

Fundraising: 

Fall Bake Sale:  Mary Genco says: possible dates  at Shop Rite are Oct 29, Nov 19, V. Angeline is fine with both.  

Face painting offered by Nancy Gaidos. 

Still selling magnets, Freshman or new members get them for free 

No entertainment books 

Gertrude Hawk Candies—pay up front, so we have to make sure they sell. Perhaps have sale early, sell leftover candy at 

other events (like concerts and plays).. 

Joe Corbi pizza orders due 9/16, delivery 5-7 PM Oct 4th 

Open Forum/Roundtable 

Columbus Day Parade – Kathy Powers, Connie – What about parents who want to march in parade? If parents ride on the 

bus to NYC, they must march in parade.  

Website Updates:  should go to Vince Angeline or to Perry Andrews 

Next Meeting: (We changed meetings from Mondays to Tuesdays) Tuesday, October 4th, 2011, in Room 123 

Motion to adjourn meeting was made by Kim Murphy and seconded by Mary Genco 

Motion was approved by unanimous voice vote at 8:10 PM 

Respectfully submitted, 

Lynne Thompson 

September 13, 2011 

Approved:  10/04/2011 
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